
Official Notice 

Beginning March 24th, 2025, all “Drivers” will be required to wear an 
approved “Safety Vest” while racing, parading, or warming up a 
horse prior to racing at any Racetrack in the Commonwealth of 

Kentucky under the Kentucky Horse Racing & Gaming Corporation’s 
jurisdiction stated in 810 KAR 5:070 Section 17. 

Any questions are to be referred to the Board of Judges for the 
Kentucky Horse Racing & Gaming Corporation. 

Casey Larson 
Presiding Judge KHRGC 




